
 

 

 

 
Glade Primary School 

Atherton Road, Clayhall, Ilford, Essex. IG5 0PF 

Tel: 0208 708 0200 

Email: parentinfo@glade.redbridge.sch.uk   Website: www.glade.redbridge.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs Farzana Hussain                
  

 

Thursday 27th May 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Mental Health & Wellbeing  
 

As we approach another half term holiday, with all 

the hustle and bustle that this brings, remember that 

it is also important when caring for others that you 

do not forget to care for yourself. 

 

Remember that self- care is not selfish! 

 

See more ideas, tips and resources on self-care for 

parents and carers:  

 

https://www.annafreud.org/parents-and-carers/self-

care-for-parents-and-carers/ 

 

 

 

 

Green Fingered! 

 

Our green fingered gardeners have been busy at the Glade vegetable plot again.  We are growing strawberries, runner 

beans, beet root, beans, onions and a range of salads.  This week we have transplanted our pumpkins and courgettes. 

Check out the Glade website for top tips on how to transplant your seedlings: 

https://www.glade.redbridge.sch.uk/outdoor-learning 

 

 

Help Us Look After Our Books 

 

We have noticed that a lot of books are getting wet and damaged in book bags. Please avoid putting water bottles 

inside your child's book bag in order to avoid spills and leaks that may cause damage to reading or library books. 

 

Recently our stock of books, especially reading scheme books, seems to have diminished. If you find any books at 

home that were mislaid during lockdown, reading books or library books, please return them to your child's teacher. 
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Bikeability 

 

This week, some children in Year 5 have taken part in the Bikeability cycle training programme. Pupils have been 

gaining practical skills and understanding how to cycle on our roads safely. 

 

 

 

Pond Area Development 

 

Over the last few weeks, we have developed the area near our pond to create an additional space for outdoor learning. 

 

Before 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Twitter 

 

Please follow our school Twitter account for regular updates: https://twitter.com/GladePrimary  
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Street Tag  

 

Glade came second place in the most recent Street Tag competition in Redbridge Primary schools! Congratulations to 

Miss Reeves who was top of the leader board. Well done to everyone who earned tags 

and steps.   

The third season has already started but it's not too late to join the school team and be in 

with a chance of winning individual prizes and prize money for the school.  Please scan 

this QR code to join.  Happy tagging! 

 
Cycling Groups 

 

Redbridge has many brilliant community groups. These include Cycle Sisters, an award winning Muslim women’s 

cycling group, JoyRiders, a group aiming to empower women by introducing them to cycling, and British 

Cycling rides, including guided rides and social rides for all ages, genders and ability.  
 

Year 2- Food Technology 

 

Children in Year 2 designed their own healthy wraps. They then designed packaging for them, including information 

about ingredients, food groups (carbohydrates, protein, dairy and vegetables), weight and price. I was then invited to 

judge the best ones. This was very challenging as they all looked and smelt incredible. Here are the overall winners of 

the competition: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Communication 

 

When emailing the school, please use the email address parentinfo@glade.redbridge.sch.uk.  writing ‘FAO’ 

followed by the name of your child’s class teacher/ phase leader: 

 
EYFS (Nursery and Reception) Phase Leader- Miss Miller 

KS1 (Year1 and 2) Phase Leader- Ms Willers 

LKS2 (Years 3 and 3) Phase Leader- Miss Craggs 

UKS2 (Years 5 and 6) Phase Leader- Mrs Jain 

SENDCO and Well-being lead- Mrs Jones 

 

Any concerns or complaints about your child should be addressed to your child’s class teacher. If you are not satisfied 

by how the matter has been managed, then please speak to your child’s phase leader. In the unlikely event that you are 

still unhappy, please email Mr Merchant (Deputy Headteacher). Contacting the Headteacher is the last resort as I will 

be involved in deciding the outcome of any investigations.  

It is school policy that parents do not approach one another directly to talk about possible issues between their 

children. Please contact the class teacher in the first instance. 

For general admin queries and to inform us of absences, please continue to call the school office on 0208 708 0200. 
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Attendance 
 

We want all children to have the best possible attendance at school 

to enable each and every child to reach their full potential. 

 

Well done to Year 1 for the highest attendance, last week.  

 

Our target remains to reach 96% attendance in every year group. 

 

Congratulations to the following children for their achievements: 

 

 

Star Writers!  
  
Congratulations to our ‘Star Writers of the 

Week’: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Stars of the Week 

 

 Well done to our ‘Stars of the Week’: 
 

 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

  

Mrs F Hussain 

Headteacher 

Year group     W/B 17.05.21    

Nursery     86.07%    

Reception     94.67%    

Year 1     99.49%    

Year 2     97.14%    

Year 3     96.40%    

Year 4     97%    

Year 5     96%    

Year 6     97.29%    

Whole school     96.23% 

Bronze Awards- Merits 
 

RH- Azeem 

1M- Arham 

6E- Ivie, Huzaifah, Ashvin, Lucie, 

Habiba, Adam, Khloe and Samuel 

 

 

Silver Award- Merits 

 
RH- Maaya 

1M- Anayha 

3C- Jayden and Armelio 

5J- Sandeep and Yunus 

6E- Zaid, Ashwika, Donnell and Renee 

Gold Award- Merits 
RH- Paisley 

1M- Giulia 

2Y- Tusem and Isabella 

3C- Osarugue and Aadam 

3R- Basim 

4D- Saarah 

5J- Odri, Ashley, Isaiah. Iliya and Moeez. 

6E- Alexandrina 

Platinum Award- Merits 

 

3R- Zubayr 

Reading Rocket Bronze Awards 

 
Nursery (am)- Roshan 

Nursery (pm)- Lincoln 

RM- Prince 

RH- Maaya and Talya 

4A- Mueez 

Reading Rocket Silver Awards 

 
Nursery (am)- Ameerah 

1M- Ella and Jared 

Reading Rocket Gold Awards 

 
4D- Fatima 

Star Readers 

 
1M- Zain 

Head Teacher’s Award 

 
2Y- Joshua 

 

Star Writers 

Nursery am – Khadijah W Nursery pm- Dean 

RH- Aamilah RM-  Shane 

1M- Sara 1P- Zara 

2R- Mark 2Y- Aarav 

3C- Mustafa 3R- Riyah 

4A- Annie 4D- Vanessa 

5J- Moeez 5S- Rafay 

6A- Ava 6E- Donnell 

Stars of the Week 

Nursery am – Jemimah Nursery pm- Ahmed 

RH- Nischal and Joshua RM- Lauren 

1M- Nida 1P- Nusaybah 

2R- Ellay 2Y- Eesa 

3C- Harjot  3R- Jessica  

4A- Nancy  4D-  Vanessa 

5J- Vlad 5S- Samar 

6A- Aazan  6E- McKenzie 
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